From: Thomas Agramonte

To: Council, City

Subject: Agenda Item #8 March 4th meeting
Date: Sunday, March 3, 2024 11:01:48 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from tgrant.agramonte@gmail.com. Learn why this
is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Hello Palo Alto City Council,

On behalf of the Agramonte Family, a four-generation Palo Alto family and landowners of
2951 El Camino Real (ECR) and 470 Olive Avenue. We are writing regarding Agenda Item 8
of the March 4th City Council Meeting. We ask the City Council to extend the Housing Focus
Area to the East Side of ECR and to collaboratively work with landowners, developers, the
planning department and the community to find a balance for the City of Palo Alto that
respects the desperate need for housing by making guidelines that support economically viable
multifamily residential development. I am 30 years old and grew up in this community playing
sports and I do not have a single friend or teammate that still lives here. We need more
housing to allow to the people who work in this community, grow up in this community,
provide for this community a place to live in this community.

Below are points we would like to convey to the City Council and ask that you make decisions
for the betterment of our community.

1. We request the City of Palo Alto implement a Housing Focus Area on the East side of El
Camino to promote high-density multifamily development, which would include 2905 EIl
Camino, 2951 El Camino, 2999 El Camio, and 470 Olive (the “Project”). Implementing this
Focus Area supports the City of Palo Alto’s Housing Element objectives, including high-
density multifamily housing located along transit corridors, within %2 mile of Caltrain, and on
underutilized sites.

2. We request the City mirror the East Side Focus Area’s zoning standards, including a
maximum height of 85’ and Floor Area Ratio of 4.0. However, a 35” height transition zone
must be no greater than 75°. A transition zone of greater than 75 would render this and other
projects unfeasible. Of note, Palo Alto City Planning Staff and expert consultants supported a
75’ transition zone for the Housing Focus Areas, due to similar feasibility concerns.

3. The proposed Project would provide affordable housing units at 50% of AMI, allowing
local teachers, first responders and city staff who serve in the community, to live in
community.

4. We strongly recommend the City of Palo Alto implement a Housing Focus Area for the
East side of El Camino, including this Project, in support of the Housing Element objectives to

create over 6000 new housing units by 2031.

Thank you!
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Best,

Thomas Agramonte
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From: Kristi Bascom

To: Clerk, City; Council, City

Cc: a_m_ mason@yahoo.com; Sharlene Carlson; Julie Baskind
Subject: Request/comment on Agenda Item #8, PACC mtg on 3/14/2024
Date: Sunday, March 3, 2024 7:57:44 PM

Attachments: image001.png

PAR Proposed Amendments to PAMC Section 18.16.040.b.docx
PAR Proposed Amendments to PAMC Sec 18.16.060 Dev Stds.docx

Some people who received this message don't often get email from kbascom@smwlaw.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Honorable City Councilmembers,

This correspondence is related to Agenda Item #8 on the 3/4/2024 City Council agenda and is
provided on behalf of the Palo Alto Redwoods Homeowner's Association. PAR is requesting that
the City Council direct Staff to consider the zoning amendments suggested by PAR, and
supported by the City Council at the November 13, 2023 meeting, during the upcoming fiscal
year.

At the City Council meeting on November 13, 2023, the City Council unanimously supported a
request from PAR to consider specific amendments to the City's Zoning Ordinance, and directed
Staff to review the amendments that PAR proposed. The proposed amendments were written to
ensure that higher density housing constructed on properties zoned for commercial uses are
buffered from impacts created by commercial neighbors such as noise, reduction in access to
daylight, and impacts to privacy. These are the protections that are provided to residentially-
zoned properties throughout the City. In a letter to the City Council dated November 7, 2023, |
outlined PAR's request and provided the specific text amendments proposed for PAMC Sections
18.16.040(b) and 18.16.060 (attached to this email for reference).

Earlier this month, we inquired of the Planning Director when PAR's proposed amendments were
going to be reviewed by Staff and moved forward for consideration, as supported by the City
Council. Mr. Lait responded that “Based on available long range planning staff resources and
competing Council priorities, | do not anticipate this item being recommended for the upcoming
year.” Mr. Lait suggested that if PAR would like to see the proposed amendments completed in
the next fiscal year, that we should ask the City Council to direct this be included in the FY 24-25
Planning and Development Department work plan.

PAR's proposed zoning ordinance amendments are minor in nature, are already drafted, and can
simply be included in one of the Zoning Ordinance amendments already identified as a Council
priority to be undertaken in the next fiscal year. PAR isn't asking for a separate, additional
Council priority to be identified or a special action to be taken. We hope that this can be simple
and straightforward and folded into another housing-related amendment being processed by
the Planning Department. PAR is asking for the Council's support to direct that this be done.

We are happy to discuss PAR’s request further or provide any additional explanation as to why
this is important. | plan to attend the City Council meeting and make this request during public
comment on this agenda item. As always, PAR greatly appreciates the Council's ongoing
support and consideration.
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[bookmark: JD_18.16.040][bookmark: rid-0-0-0-77989]18.16.040	Land Uses

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78001](b)	Late Night Use and Activities

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78002]The following regulations restrict businesses that operate or have associated activities at any time between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m., where such site abuts or is located within 50 feet of residentially zoned properties or properties with exclusively residential uses.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78003](1)	Such businesses shall be operated in a manner to protect residential properties from excessive noise, odors, lighting or other nuisances from any sources during those hours.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78004][bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78020](2)	For properties located in the CN or CS zone districts, businesses that operate or have associated activities at any time between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m. shall be required to obtain a conditional use permit. The director may apply conditions of approval as are deemed necessary to assure that the operations or activities are compatible with the nearby residentially zoned property or property developed with exclusively residential uses.
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[bookmark: JD_18.16.060][bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78041]18.16.060	Development Standards

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78042](a)	Exclusively Non-Residential Uses

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78043]Table 3 specifies the development standards for exclusively non-residential uses and alterations to non-residential uses or structures in the CN, CC, CC(2) and CS districts. These developments shall be designed and constructed in compliance with the following requirements and the context-based design criteria outlined in Section 18.16.090, provided that more restrictive regulations may be recommended by the architectural review board and approved by the director of planning and development services, pursuant to Section 18.76.020.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78044]Table 3
Exclusively Non-residential Development Standards

		[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78045]

		CN

		CC

		CC(2)

		CS

		Subject to regulations in Section



		Minimum Site Specifications

Site Area (ft 2 )

Site Width (ft)

Site Depth (ft)



		None required

		



		Minimum Setbacks

		

		



		Front Yard (ft)

		0 - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (1), (2), (8)

		None Required (8)

		0 - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (1), (2), (8)

		0 - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (1), (2), (8)

		Setback lines imposed by a special setback map pursuant to Chapter 20.08 of this code



		Rear Yard (ft)

		None required

		



		Interior Side Yard (ft)

		

		



		Street Side Yard (ft)

		20' (2)

		None required

		



		Minimum Yard (ft) for lot lines abutting or opposite residential districts or residential PC districts or properties developed with exclusively residential uses

		10’ (2)

		10’ (2)

		10’ (2)

		10’ (2)

		



		Build-To-Lines

		50% of frontage built to setback (7)

33% of side street built to setback (7)

		



		Minimum setbacks from alleys for structures other than public parking garages (ft) (3)

		

		

		

		

		



		Corner lots, from rear lot line on the alley

		Not applicable

		8’

		Not applicable

		



		Corner lots, from side lot line on the alley

		

		None

		

		



		All lots other than corner lots

		

		20’

		

		



		Maximum Site Coverage

		50%

		None required

		



		Maximum Height (ft)

		

		18.08.030



		Standard

		25' and 2 stories

		50’

		37’ (4)

		50’

		



		Portions of a site within 150 ft. of an abutting residential district (other than a PC zone) or within 150 ft. of an abutting property developed with exclusively residential uses. (9)

		

		35’

		35’

		35’

		



		Maximum Floor Area Ratio (FAR)

		0.4:1

		

		2.0:1

		0.4:1

		18.18.060(e)



		Maximum Floor Area Ratio (FAR) for Hotels

		N/A

		- (5)

		2.0:1

		2.0:1

		18.18.060(d)



		Daylight Plane for lot lines abutting one or more residential zone districts other than an RM-40 or PC zone or for lot lines abutting a property developed with exclusively residential uses.

		

		



		Initial Height at side or rear lot line (ft)

		- (6)

		- (6)

		- (6)

		- (6)

		



		Slope

		- (6)

		- (6)

		- (6)

		- (6)

		





[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78046][bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78047](1)	No parking or loading space, whether required or optional, shall be located in the first 10 feet adjoining the street property line of any required yard.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78048](2)	Any minimum front, street side, or interior yard shall be planted and maintained as a landscaped screen excluding areas required for access to the site. A solid wall or fence between 5 and 8 feet in height shall be constructed along any common interior lot line.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78049](3)	No setback from an alley is required for a public parking garage.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78050](4)	As measured to the peak of the roof or the top of a parapet; penthouses and equipment enclosures may exceed this height limit by a maximum of five feet, but shall be limited to an area equal to no more than ten percent of the site area and shall not intrude into the daylight plane.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78051](5)	See additional regulations in subsection (e) of this Section 18.16.050.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78052](6)	The initial height and slope shall be identical to those of the most restrictive residential zone abutting the site line in question.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78053](7)	Twenty-five-foot driveway access permitted regardless of frontage; build-to requirement does not apply to CC district.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-85196](8)	A 12-foot sidewalk width is required along El Camino Real frontage.

(9)	Distance shall be measured from the property line of the subject site. 150-foot measurement may be reduced to 50 feet at minimum, subject to approval by the Planning Director, upon recommendation by the Architectural Review Board pursuant to criteria set forth in Chapter 18.76.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78054]

(b)	Mixed Use and Residential

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78055]Table 4 specifies the development standards for new residential mixed use developments and residential developments. These developments shall be designed and constructed in compliance with the following requirements and the objective design standards in Chapter 18.24. Non-Housing Development Projects and Housing Development Projects that elect to deviate from one or more objective standards in Chapter 18.24 shall meet the context-based design criteria outlined in Section 18.16.090, provided that more restrictive regulations may be recommended by the architectural review board and approved by the director of planning and development services, pursuant to Section 18.76.020.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78056]Table 4
Mixed Use and Residential Development Standards

		

		CN

		CC

		CC(2)

		CS

		Subject to regulations in:



		Minimum Site Specifications

		

		



		Site Area (ft2)

		None required

		



		Site Width (ft)

		

		



		Site Depth (ft)

		

		



		Minimum Setbacks

		

		Setback lines imposed by a special setback map pursuant to Chapter 20.08 of this code may apply



		Front Yard (ft)

		0' - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (8)

		None Required (8)

		0' - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (8)

		0' - 10' to create an 8' - 12' effective sidewalk width (8)

		



		Rear Yard (ft)

		10' for residential portion; no requirement for commercial portion

		



		Rear Yard abutting residential zone district or a property developed with exclusively residential uses (ft)

		10’

		



		Interior Side Yard if abutting residential zone district or a property developed with exclusively residential uses  (ft)

		10’

		



		Street Side Yard (ft)

		5’

		



		Built-to-Lines

		50% of frontage built to setback (1)

33% of side street built to setback (1)

		



		Permitted Setback Encroachments

		Balconies, awnings, porches, stairways, and similar elements may extend up to 6' into the setback. Cornices, eaves, fireplaces, and similar architectural features (excluding flat or continuous walls or enclosures of interior space) may extend up to 4' into the front and rear setbacks and up to 3' into interior side setbacks

		



		Maximum Site Coverage

		50%

		50%

		100%

		50%

		



		Minimum Landscape/Open Space Coverage

		35%

		30%

		20%

		30%

		



		Usable Open Space (Private and/or Common)

		150 sq ft per unit (2)

		18.16.090



		Maximum Height (ft)

		

		

		

		

		



		Standard

		35’ (4)

		50’

		37’

		50’

		



		Portions of a site within 150 ft. of an abutting residential district (other than an RM-40 or PC zone) or within 150 ft of an abutting property developed with exclusively residential uses. 

		35’

		35’

		35’

		35’

		18.08.030



		Daylight Plane for lot lines abutting one or more residential zoning districts or abutting a property developed with exclusively residential uses.

		Daylight plane height and slope shall be identical to those of the most restrictive residential zoning district abutting the lot line.  If no residential zoning district abuts the lot line, the daylight plane and slope shall be identical to that of any exclusively residential use abutting the lot line.

		



		Residential Density (net)(3)

		15 or 20 (9)

		See sub- section (e) below

		No maximum

		30

		18.16.060(i)



		Sites on El Camino Real

		No maximum

		

		

		No maximum

		



		Sites on San Antonia Rd between Middlefield Rd and E. Charleston Rd.

		15 or 20 (9)

		

		

		No maximum

		



		Maximum Residential Floor Area Ratio (FAR)

		0.5:1(4)

		

		0.6:1

		0.6:1

		18.16.065



		Maximum Nonresidential Floor Area Ratio (FAR)

		0.4:1

		

		2.0:1

		0.4:1

		



		Total Mixed Use Floor Area Ratio (FAR)

		0.9:1 (4)

		

		2.0:1

		1.0:1

		18.16.065



		Minimum Mixed Use Ground Floor Commercial FAR(6)

		0.15:1 (10)

		

		0.15:1 (10)

0.25:1 (7)

(10)

		0.15:1 (10)

		



		Parking

		See Chapters 18.52 and 18.54 (Parking)

		18.52, 18.54





[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78058](1)	Twenty-five-foot driveway access permitted regardless of frontage; build-to requirement does not apply to CC district.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78059](2)	Required usable open space: (1) may be any combination of private and common open spaces; (2) does not need to be located on the ground (but rooftop gardens are not included as open space except as provided below); (3) minimum private open space dimension six feet; and (4) minimum common open space dimension twelve feet.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78060]For CN and CS sites on El Camino Real and CC(2) sites that do not abut a single- or two-family residential use or zoning district, rooftop gardens may qualify as usable open space and may count as up to 60% of the required usable open space for the residential component of a project. In order to qualify as usable open space, the rooftop garden shall meet the requirements set forth in Section 18.40.230.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78061](3)	Residential density shall be computed based upon the total site area, irrespective of the percent of the site devoted to commercial use.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78062](4)	For CN sites on El Camino Real, height may increase to a maximum of 40 feet and the FAR may increase to a maximum of 1.0:1 (0.5:1 for nonresidential, 0.5:1 for residential).

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78063](5)	Distance shall be measured from the property line of the subject site. 150-foot measurement may be reduced to 50 feet at minimum, subject to approval by the Planning Director, upon recommendation by the Architectural Review Board pursuant to criteria set forth in Chapter 18.76.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78064](6)	Ground floor commercial uses generally include retail, personal services, hotels and eating and drinking establishments. Office uses may be included only to the extent they are permitted in ground floor regulations.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78065](7)	If located in the California Avenue Parking Assessment District.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78066](8)	A 12-foot sidewalk width is required along El Camino Real frontage.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78067](9)	Residential densities up to 20 units/acre are allowed on CN zoned housing inventory sites identified in the Housing Element. Other CN zoned sites not located on El Camino Real are subject to a maximum residential density of up to 15 units/acre.

[bookmark: rid-0-0-0-78068](10)	In the CC(2) zone and on CN and CS zoned sites on El Camino Real, there shall be no minimum mixed use ground floor commercial FAR for a residential project, except to the extent that the retail preservation requirements of Section 18.40.180 or the retail shopping (R) combining district (Chapter 18.30(A)) applies.
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Kind regards,
Kristi Bascom

On behalf of the PAR HOA
Board Members Julie Baskind, Anne Mason, and Sharlene Carlson

Kristi Bascom, AICP
Urban Planner
Shute, Mihaly & Weinberger LLP

{ 396 Hayes Street
San Francisco, CA 94102-4421
office: 415/552-7272 x 202 | direct: 925/872-6327
www.smwlaw.com | A San Francisco Green Business


http://www.smwlaw.com/

From: Palo Alto Forward

To: Council, City

Subject: Council Priorities - Agenda Item #8 on 3/4
Date: Sunday, March 3, 2024 6:32:48 PM
Attachments: Housing Priorities Support Ltr (03.03.24).pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Please find our letter to Council (related to agenda item #8 on the 3/4) attached.

Amie Ashton
Executive Director, Palo Alto Forward

650-793-1585
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PALD ALTO A5 S FORWARD

March 3, 2024
SUBJECT: Agenda Item #8 - Council Priorities, El Camino Housing Focus Area

Honorable Mayor Stone and City Council,

Thank you for prioritizing policies that will result in additional housing units being built in Palo
Alto. In particular, expansion of the Housing Focus Area on El Camino Real could prove
critically powerful in moving housing projects forward. We know the regulations being
considered will lead to economically viable projects in areas near jobs, transit, schools, and
local retail. Many of the projects submitted under Builder’'s Remedy provisions (we are now at
2,000+ units) have heights and floor area ratios (FARs) that are close to those being considered
as part of the Housing Focus Area; thus, proving economic viability.

With regard to the Housing Focus Area regulations, we urge you to also adopt the 3-story
height transition zone of 75 feet (as a maximum) from R-1 neighborhoods, as originally
recommended by the Planning Department. The 100-foot transition zone being contemplated
(the equivalent of two single-family lots) is incredibly onerous given the generally limited width of
many lots facing EI Camino Real. If the goal of the El Camino Housing Focus Area is to build
housing, then we need to remove barriers to construction and adopt the 75-foot setback, as
originally recommended by the Planning Department.

In support of other priorities being considered, housing can be a solution and help make them
happen. From meeting our climate goals to prioritizing park and infrastructure improvements to
securing the economic future of our fragile local retail centers. Housing near transit, jobs, and
services can help us meet our goals with reduced vehicle miles traveled (VMT); millions
of dollars for parks, roads, and utility upgrades; and thousands of new customers.

Please move forward as quickly as possible with the Housing Focus Area expansion. Allow our
city to demonstrate its commitment to facilitating housing in advance of the 3rd draft of the
Housing Element being submitted to the State Department of Housing and Community
Development.

Sincerely,

Amie Ashton
Executive Director, and on behalf of the Board of Palo Alto Forward
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From: Kathleen Curran

To: Council, City
Subject: Allocation of Grant to AbilityPath
Date: Friday, March 1, 2024 7:02:10 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from kcurran@abilitypath.org. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Council Members,
I am writing to express wholehearted support for a grant to AbilityPath
from the City of Palo Alto to offer programs and services for people with
developmental disabilities and the Palo Alto community at large on the
ground level of Mitchell Park Place, an exciting project to provide much-
needed inclusive programs to our community. As we collectively strive for
progress, this initiative stands out as a testament to your commitment to
uplifting the lives of community members of all abilities.
The services offered by AbilityPath within Mitchell Park Place are all
transformative. Here’s why they matter:

1. Exercise, Mindfulness, and Wellhess Programs:

o Nurturing physical and mental well-being, these
programs empower participants to lead healthier
lives.

2. Career Development Services:

o Equipping individuals with skills, confidence, and

opportunities to thrive in the workforce.
3. Independent Living Skills Services:

o Empowering individuals with the practical skills
needed for independent living. From daily routines
to self-advocacy, these services foster autonomy
and confidence.

4. Education Initiatives:

o Lifelong learning is essential. These initiatives foster

growth, curiosity, and a sense of achievement.
5. Financial Literacy Workshops:

o Empowering financial independence and responsible
decision-making.

6. Art Classes and Music Classes:

o Creative expression knows no bounds. These
classes unlock hidden talents, provide joy, and
help individuals communicate their thoughts and
feelings.

7. Computer Training:

o Digital literacy opens doors to communication,

education, and independence.
8. Services for Stroke and Brain Injury Clients:
o Compassionate care for those navigating unique


mailto:kcurran@abilitypath.org
mailto:city.council@cityofpaloalto.org
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

challenges.
9. Office Space for Social Services:
o A hub where individuals can access vital resources,
connect with others, and receive personalized
support.

By supporting AbilityPath’s work at Mitchell Park Place, you are investing in
a future where everyone has a seat at the table. Our community thrives
when we embrace diversity, celebrate abilities, and create spaces that
uplift everyone.

Thank you for championing this cause. Together, we will build a stronger,
more inclusive Palo Alto.

Sincerely,

Kathleen (Cassy) Curran
185 Union Avenue #53
Campbell, CA 95008

Kathleen (Cassy) Curran

(she/her/hers) Learn more about pronouns.

Case Manager

Cell: 650-509-2455 | Office: 650-259-0157

350 Twin Dolphin Dr., Suite 123, Redwood Shores, CA 94065

abilitypath.org

P abilitypath

INSPIRING INCLUSION

Via Services is now affiliated with AbilityPath, thriving together to provide a
lifetime of opportunities for individuals with developmental disabilities. Learn
more at abilitypath.org/affiliationFA


https://www.mypronouns.org/
http://www.abilitypath.org/
http://www.abilitypath.org/affiliationFAQ

From: Nancy Parker

To: Council, City
Subject: Grant Proposal to AbilityPath
Date: Thursday, February 29, 2024 7:17:22 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from nparkerO9@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

February 29, 2024

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Council Members,

I am writing to express wholehearted support for a grant to AbilityPath from the
City of Palo Alto to offer programs and services for people with developmental
disabilities and the Palo Alto community at large on the ground level

of Mitchell Park Place, an exciting project to provide much-needed inclusive
programs to our community. As we collectively strive for progress, this initiative
stands out as a testament to your commitment to uplifting the lives of
community members of all abilities.

The services offered by AbilityPath within Mitchell Park Place are all
transformative. Here’s why they matter:

1. Exercise, Mindfulness, and Wellness Programs:

o Nurturing physical and mental well-being, these
programs empower participants to lead healthier lives.

2. Career Development Services:

o Equipping individuals with skills, confidence, and
opportunities to thrive in the workforce.

3. Independent Living Skills Services:
o Empowering individuals with the practical skills
needed for independent living. From daily routines to
self-advocacy, these services foster autonomy and
confidence.

4. Education Initiatives:

o Lifelong learning is essential. These initiatives foster
growth, curiosity, and a sense of achievement.

5. Financial Literacy Workshops:


mailto:nparker09@gmail.com
mailto:city.council@cityofpaloalto.org
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

o Empowering financial independence and responsible
decision-making.

6. Art Classes and Music Classes:
o Creative expression knows no bounds. These classes
unlock hidden talents, provide joy, and help
individuals communicate their thoughts and feelings.

7. Computer Training:

o Digital literacy opens doors to communication,
education, and independence.

8. Services for Stroke and Brain Injury Clients:

o Compassionate care for those navigating unique
challenges.

9. Office Space for Social Services:

o A hub where individuals can access vital resources,
connect with others, and receive personalized support.

By supporting AbilityPath’s work at Mitchell Park Place, you are investing in a
future where everyone has a seat at the table. Our community thrives when we
embrace diversity, celebrate abilities, and create spaces that uplift everyone.

Thank you for championing this cause. Together, we will build a stronger, more
inclusive Palo Alto.

Sincerely,
Nancy Cutter Parker
Former Board President of Abilities United



From: Ellen Turbow

To: Council, City
Subject: AbilityPath
Date: Thursday, February 29, 2024 2:32:17 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from emturbow@sbcglobal.net. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Council Members,
I am writing to express wholehearted support for a grant to AbilityPath
from the City of Palo Alto to offer programs and services for people with
developmental disabilities and the Palo Alto community at large on the
ground level ofMitchell Park Place, an exciting project to provide much-
needed inclusive programs to our community. As we collectively strive for
progress, this initiative stands out as a testament to your commitment to
uplifting the lives of community members of all abilities.
The services offered by AbilityPath within Mitchell Park Place are all
transformative. Here’s why they matter:

1. Exercise, Mindfulness, and Wellhess Programs:

o Nurturing physical and mental well-being, these
programs empower participants to lead healthier
lives.

2. Career Development Services:

o Equipping individuals with skills, confidence, and

opportunities to thrive in the workforce.
3. Independent Living Skills Services:

o Empowering individuals with the practical skills
needed for independent living. From daily routines
to self-advocacy, these services foster autonomy
and confidence.

4. Education Initiatives:

o Lifelong learning is essential. These initiatives foster

growth, curiosity, and a sense of achievement.
5. Financial Literacy Workshops:

o Empowering financial independence and responsible
decision-making.

6. Art Classes and Music Classes:

o Creative expression knows no bounds. These
classes unlock hidden talents, provide joy, and
help individuals communicate their thoughts and
feelings.

7. Computer Training:

o Digital literacy opens doors to communication,

education, and independence.
8. Services for Stroke and Brain Injury Clients:
o Compassionate care for those navigating unique
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challenges.
9. Office Space for Social Services:
o A hub where individuals can access vital resources,
connect with others, and receive personalized
support.

By supporting AbilityPath’s work at Mitchell Park Place, you are investing in
a future where everyone has a seat at the table. Our community thrives
when we embrace diversity, celebrate abilities, and create spaces that
uplift everyone.

Thank you for championing this cause. Together, we will build a stronger,
more inclusive Palo Alto.

Sincerely,

Ellen Turbow

1870 Hamilton Ave., Palo Alto 94303

P.S. Although this letter is a boilerplate, I want you to know that I have
personally experienced the important contribution that this organization
continues to provide to our community,



From: Per Maresca

To: Council, City
Subject: AbilityPath Grant Proposal
Date: Wednesday, February 28, 2024 4:50:44 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from perw66@comcast.net. Learn why this is

important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear City Council Members,

| hope that you will do all you can to support the grant proposal to help AbilityPath build offices at
Mitchell Park Place.

That place would be so valuable for ID/DD people like me to access services, even if we are not
residents.

Thank you,
Per Maresca
Palo Alto
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From: Linnea WICKSTROM

To: Council, City

Cc: Linnea WICKSTROM

Subject: March 4, Item 8: Support for AbilityPath Grant Proposal
Date: Wednesday, February 28, 2024 4:39:48 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from ljwickstrom@comcast.net. Learn why this is
[mportant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Mayor Stone, Vice-Mayor Lauing, Council Members

As you discuss the 2024 City Council Priority Objectives and Finance Committee and Policy &
Services Committee Workplans, and as the Finance Committee does its work, | hope all will support
Council Member Kou’s grant proposal for AbilityPath.

That proposal, to support AbilityPath in creating and sustaining a Palo Alto headquarters in the new
Mitchell Park Place apartments being built by Eden Housing will be a great benefit to our
community.

AbilityPath provides so many services to intellectually and developmentally disabled people such as
my son. This proposal will help build a local AbilityPath HQ so residents of Palo Alto, residents of
Mitchell Park Place, and AbilityPath clients can access services easily.

Thank you for your support for Council Member Kou’s grant proposal as it winds its way through the
planning process,

Linnea Wickstrom
Monroe Drive
Palo Alto
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From: Judith Richardson

To: Council, City
Subject: Letter to PA Council on Ability Path.
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 9:44:10 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from jfdyrm4@gmail.com. Learn why this is

important at https://aka.ms/L.earnAboutSenderldentification ]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Council Members, I am writing you to encourage your support for a Grant
to Honor one of our outstanding local service nonprofits, Ability Path and their recent development of a Community
Center as part of the new Mitchel Park Place affordable housing complex. See my endorsement letter enclosed in the
pdf below.

Sincerely, Judith F. Richardson

Sent from my iPad Judy Richardson
650 906-4773
jfdyrm4@gmail.com
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From: susan and hartzell

To: Council, City

Cc: Soheila Mozayan

Subject: Support new building 525 East Charleston by Abilitypath
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 8:02:28 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from hartzellhs@gmail.com. Learn why this is
[mportant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

I have been involved with services for the handicapped for 20 years with CAR, AbilityUnited
and now Abilitypath. These services are so important to our citizens with the challenge of
caring for a handicapped child. This need falls to the local community because there is very
little support from the State or Federal program. We are fortunate to have an effective
community agency committed to providing these services with local Board of Directors and
effective fund raising. I ask that you recognize the value of this project providing services
AND housing for handicapped clients.

Sincerely, Harry Hartzell MD.

Susan and Harry Hartzell

850 Webster Street Apt 430

Palo Alto, CA 94301
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From: Jenn Wagstaff Hinton

To: Council, City

Cc: Jennifer Wagstaff Hinton; jhinton

Subject: City of PA Grant for Mitchell Park Place - please support!
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 11:30:16 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from jennwaghinton@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious
of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Council Members,

I am writing to you as a Palo Alto native resident and special needs parent
served by AbilityPath to express my wholehearted support for a grant to
AbilityPath from the City of Palo Alto to offer programs and services for
people with developmental disabilities and the Palo Alto community at
large on the ground level of Mitchell Park Place, an exciting project to
provide much-needed inclusive programs to our community. As we
collectively strive for progress, this initiative stands out as a testament to
your commitment to uplifting the lives of community members of all
abilities. Having participated in City Council and ARB project hearings for
decades, I found that the unanimous support for this landmark mixed-use
project at 525 E. Charleston Road has been extraordinarily positive! The
services offered by AbilityPath within Mitchell Park Place are all
transformative. Here’s why they matter:

1. Exercise, Mindfulness, and Wellness Programs:

o Nurturing physical and mental well-being, these
programs empower participants to lead healthier
lives.

2. Career Development Services:

o Equipping individuals with skills, confidence, and
opportunities to thrive in the workforce.

3. Independent Living Skills Services:

o Empowering individuals with the practical skills
needed for independent living. From daily routines
to self-advocacy, these services foster autonomy
and confidence.

4. Education Initiatives:

o Lifelong learning is essential. These initiatives
foster growth, curiosity, and a sense of
achievement.
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5. Financial Literacy Workshops:

o Empowering financial independence and
responsible decision-making.

6. Art Classes and Music Classes:

o Creative expression knows no bounds. These
classes unlock hidden talents, provide joy, and
help individuals communicate their thoughts and
feelings.

7. Computer Training:

o Digital literacy opens doors to communication,
education, and independence.

8. Services for Stroke and Brain Injury Clients:

o Compassionate care for those navigating unique
challenges.

9. Office Space for Social Services:

o A hub where individuals can access vital
resources, connect with others, and receive
personalized support.

By supporting AbilityPath’s work at Mitchell Park Place, you are investing in
a future where everyone has a seat at the table. Our community thrives
when we embrace diversity, celebrate abilities, and create spaces that
uplift everyone.

Thank you for championing this cause. Together, we will build a stronger,
more inclusive Palo Alto!

Sincerely,
Jennifer Wagstaff Hinton
3838 La Selva Drive, Palo Alto, CA 94306

Special needs parent and AbilityPath Board Director






